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Christ himself gave the 
apostles, the prophets, the 
evangelists, the pastors and 
teachers, to equip his people 
for works of service, so that 
the body of Christ may be 
built up until we all reach 
unity in the faith and in the 
knowledge of the Son of 
God and become mature, 
attaining to the whole 
measure of the fullness of 
Christ. 
 
Then we will no longer be 
infants, tossed back and 
forth by the waves, and 
blown here and there by 
every wind of teaching and 
by the cunning and 
craftiness of people in their 
deceitful scheming.  
 

(Eph. 4:11-14) 
 
For a digital newsletter, send an email to: 
Bill.Kirsch@agmd.org and ask to be 
added to our eNewsletter list. 

Every wind of doctrine is sweeping across the great African continent. We 
need trained pastors who can build the body of Christ to reach unity in the 
faith that will help the Church to withstand the false teaching and error so 
many believers hear on a regular basis. A healthy, well-trained pastor means 
a healthy church. A healthy church helps to bring healthy communities.  
 
The photo below shows 19 students who are now enrolled for the current 
term in East Africa. These are the gate keepers for the national churches 
they represent. They train the trainers for our established training centers 
across East Africa. This is a primary way we are able to address the abuses 
and false doctrine that currently run rampant in Africa. These faithful men 
and women take they things they hear and learn, and commit them to other 
faithful men and women who also train others.  
 

 
East Africa PAThS Cohort 

 
Please keep PAThS administration, faculty, and students in your prayers. We 
are all committed together to change the spiritual landscape of a continent. The 
enemy’s aim is to steal, kill, and destroy. Your prayers are vitally important to 
combat the enemy’s plan and sustain this work. Thank you for everything you 
do, both in prayer and in finance, to enable this vital training ministry to equip 
and train a generation of believers who will in turn build His church. 
 
Sincerely, 
Bill & Judy Kirsch 


